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1.0
Background

1.1 Pending the appointment of a coordinator for the City Council in relation to the Commonwealth Games, discussions have ensued between Development Services and Environmental Services, and equivalent colleagues at the City of Manchester and Trafford MBC, to consider a co-ordinated approach to cleansing; brightening and adding colour to our areas; and highway issues. 

1.2 This was not felt to be premature as each authority wished to take the opportunity to share best practice and knowledge and pilot activities, where appropriate, during the “mock” triathlon and marathon in August and September 2001.

1.3 It was also felt beneficial to consider a consistent colour scheme across the conurbation, in terms of landscaping, and develop economies of scale in purchasing power. 

2.0 Details

2.1
Following a preliminary meeting between Environmental Services and Manchester City Council’s Operations’ Division on 6th July 2001 a Meeting was arranged on Wednesday 25th July 2001 with representation from Manchester, Trafford and this Authority’s Highways to discuss the possible implications and plans for the 2002 Commonwealth Games.

2.2
However, on the day of the meeting the Manchester representatives, and our Highways people, were unable to attend so  it became a meeting between Environmental Services and Trafford MBC.

2.3
Discussions centred on the practical operational issues and not finance. In terms of cleansing, Trafford felt confident in that they already have a mechanism to deal with 67,000 who attend Manchester United.  They very much saw the Games requirements as an extension of this cleansing work.


We have already reported to Cabinet on our proposals for “adding colour” to the City but Trafford had not done anything in the way of ‘adding colour’.  It is known that Manchester have already started to “plant out” in the colours of the Commonwealth Games. 

2.4
Practical issues were discussed: - 

· 
When to clean i.e. before / during / after?

· Watering stations? Where / how many?  Position of bins?

· Need for barriers.

· Other more general items for other Directorates 


-
Banners “Welcome to Salford”

-
Twinning

-
Adopting South Africa

-
Interface with emergency planning

2.5
As stated there are two ‘mock’ events this year: -

· 
Triathlon   –  12th August 2001

· 
Marathon  –  23rd September 2001


We need to learn from both these events, and it was agreed that, after the Triathlon, we would make contact with each other to learn lessons.


After the Marathon we will have a full de-brief session between the three authorities, to learn lessons and where we may need to work together, on this much larger event. 

2.6
Since the meeting, Environmental Services, discussed the triathlon with the Events Team and prepared and agreed a range of services over the weekend at a cost of £1,701.19.  The outcome was an effectively co-ordinated service, which was recognised by Members and Senior Officers.

3.0 Conclusion

3.1
The benefit of liaison with neighbouring authorities is evident. 

3.2 There is now a need to develop further the internal inter-Directorate liaison and communication, which can be facilitated by the Corporate 


co-ordinator. 

